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SAFE Annual Review of Activities 

SAFE provides support for individuals with Asperger Syndrome (AS) or families with a member 
with AS throughout the County of Essex including the Unitary Boroughs of Southend-on-Sea and 
Thurrock.   

Membership: 

The SAFE membership stood at 133 families representing 145 people with AS. Approximately 75% 
of those with as were in the 18+ age group and 38% live in the unitary authorities of Southend-on-
Sea or Thurrock.  

Members are provided practical, emotional, and information-based support at these regular meetings. 
Members also enjoy monthly SAFE Newsletters and ad hoc emails specifically geared to pass on 
relevant items of interest to adults with AS and families. 

SAFE advocates for the needs of people with AS both at local and national levels. SAFE has 
representatives on the local authority Autism Partnership Boards in Essex. Monthly newsletters are 
produced for its members with vital information about its activities and other services on offer for 
our community group.  

Ongoing activities and projects: 

The impact of the Covid pandemic presented a major challenge to SAFE as with all organisations, 
but the charity was determined to find ways to continue to communicate with its members and 
provide ongoing support during the developing situation. During this period, SAFE moved support 
meetings online for members to access via Zoom as well as offering a limited number of face-to-face 
activities (primarily outdoors) to comply with Covid restrictions. 

During the first lockdown all face-to-face activities ceased, with a number of activities shifting 
online via Zoom. When restrictions eased to allow outdoor activities, SAFE organised a number of 
activities for members of different ages following Covid-19 regulations.  

Projects that continued during this year included: 

SAFE STUFF – after 13 continuous years running SAFE STUFF, Clare Hudson stepped down in 
July and Lyann Kennedy became the group’s new Co-ordinator. The project continues to be 
extremely beneficial to many SAFE members and their children. After an initial drop in attendance 
due to lockdown, since August, 79 children and 74 parents have taken part in various activities 
including our online lockdown activities. SAFE STUFF remains vital for several families and helped 
to engage young children and their families during a stressful year caused by lockdowns and 
disruption of regular routines caused by the pandemic. 
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The SAFE South Youth Club has not been able to meet during 2020/21 due to Covid. Leaders plan to 
reconvene as soon as lockdown restricts allow. 
 
SAFE’s Hub Clubs based in Southend and South Woodham Ferrers, which are aimed at young 
people with AS/HFA that attend mainstream secondary school, were not able to meet during this 
period due to Covid restrictions. Attempts were made to run the groups virtually via Zoom but 
uptake was extremely poor due to participants not wishing to be seen on camera or to view others in 
this way. 
 
The Alpha Sigma Delta (ASD) group for girls up to 18 years and parents was unable to meet at its 
base at Megacentre in Rayleigh but met weekly via Zoom as an alternative. SAFE saw participation 
from several regular girls/young women and their mothers attending. SAFE also ran ‘walk and talk’ 
sessions with this group in locations such as Norsey Woods in Billericay and Hockley Woods. 

In the same way as the ASD group, the SAFE SPA (Social Participation for Adults) group met 
virtually on a weekly basis via Zoom with a core number of adults attending every session. When 
possible, the group arranged ‘walk and talk’ sessions on the seafront and in parks in and around 
Southend. 

The SAFE Women’s Group also met weekly via Zoom with several socially distanced walking 
sessions arranged in various locations for the group. 

The Spouses Group were also not able to meet in person; members keep in touch by email and 
through Social Media platforms. 

SAFE’s regular support group meetings for parents of children and for parents and adult members 
aged 18+ with Asperger Syndrome (ASAP – Asperger Syndrome Adults & Parents was unable to 
meet in person but offered a Zoom meeting twice each month. Additionally, the Chelmsford 
Friendship Club, formed by a group of ASAP members, kept in touch with members via social media 
and Zoom.  

Website and advocacy 

SAFE’s presence on Facebook continues and it continues to post details and articles concerning 
autism without a learning disability; there are now 949 people regularly ‘following’ the SAFE 
Facebook page  

SAFE has also been involved in consultations with Chelmsford City Council and Essex County 
Council regarding the provision of purpose built, sheltered housing for adults with Asperger 
Syndrome. 

Fundraising 

The Trustees would like to thank our volunteers who have helped to run our activities and, also our 
generous donors, charitable bodies and corporate organisation who have given us the resources to 
enable us to provide the activities for our members. Funders during the past year include: 
Essex Community Foundation 
Essex Police/Home Office (Covid Relief) 
Fowler, Smith Jones Charitable Trust 
Ground Works Company  
Hamptons  
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Masons 
National Lottery Covid Fund 
Rosca Trust 
Sir Alistair & Patricia Stewart Fund 
Southend Emergency Fund 
 

Future Development 

During 2020/21, SAFE increased its Executive to bring in key skills in accordance with good 
governance practices. Trustees continue to review the effectiveness of the services SAFE provides 
and whether there is potential for further development or changes.  

As soon as the guidelines allow, SAFE will return to offering face to face support meetings and 
social activities for members and the Executive will review whether there is unmet need for members 
and seek funding to initiate or continue activities and advocate for the needs of people with AS. 
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K Bancroft 
Sam Clark-Smith (co-opted March 2021) 
P Neale 
F Potter 
Kath Salmon (co-opted March 2021) 
C P Sorrell 
Nelida Spalding (co-opted January 2021) 
 
Registered Address: 43 Buttercup Way, Southminster, Essex CM0 7RY  


